

# Fee Change Notice - Effective September 30, 2025

Dear Ohio Licensed Drug Distributor\*,

Several license application fees will change effective September 30, 2025. These changes were authorized by the Ohio General Assembly with the passage of the state's biennial budget (H.B. 96, 136th General Assembly). Please review this email to understand how these changes may impact your license.

## License Sub-categories and Fees

Beginning September 30, 2025, the Ohio Board of Pharmacy will begin classifying drug distributors as Resident (located in the state of Ohio) or Nonresident (located outside the state of Ohio) and assess fees based on the location of the facility. The applicable fees are as follows:

- Category 2 (resident/in-state) \$1,900.00
- Category 3 (resident/in-state) \$2,000.00
- Category 2 or 3 (nonresident/out of state) \$2,000.00

With this change, the Board will manually update the sub-category of nonresident licensees to include the "nonresident" designation. Example: a sub-category of MF – Manufacturer for a licensee in Tennessee will receive a new sub-category of "MF – Manufacturer (nonresident)". The updates will be made by the Board's licensing staff and will take up to a month to complete. Licensees will receive communication once their sub-category has been updated. NOTE: The new sub-category will be reflected on the eLicense Ohio License Look-up page, but a new wall certificate will not be reissued or required.

## Change of Responsible Person Requests and Fee

Additionally, beginning September 30, 2025, the Ohio Board of Pharmacy will charge a fee of \$15.00 for each change of responsible person (RP) request filed by a licensee as required in OAC 4729:6-2-01. All change of RP requests must be submitted in the eLicense Ohio system and the licensee will be directed to submit payment as part of the request process. The change request will not be considered submitted and notification as required in rule until payment has been successfully submitted.

Licensees are encouraged to verify the individual designated as the responsible person on their Ohio license prior to September 30th. Visit the Board's license look-up page here: <a href="https://www.pharmacy.ohio.gov/Licensing/LicenseLookup">https://www.pharmacy.ohio.gov/Licensing/LicenseLookup</a> and input the license number (begins with 01). If the responsible person is not correct, the licensee should submit a change request in the eLicense Ohio system. Helpful step-by-step instructions can be referenced here: <a href="https://www.pharmacy.ohio.gov/ChangeRP">www.pharmacy.ohio.gov/ChangeRP</a>.

**IMPORTANT:** An individual designated as the responsible person for an Ohio licensed drug distributor license is required to submit fingerprint impressions for a FBI and Ohio BCI criminal records check. More information can be reviewed here: <a href="https://www.pharmacy.ohio.gov/DistributorBackgrounds">www.pharmacy.ohio.gov/DistributorBackgrounds</a>.

#### **General Reminders**

- Only applications or requests submitted on or after September 30, 2025 will be assessed the new fee amount, if applicable.
- All application and fee payments must be submitted electronically via the elicense Ohio system. The Board does not accept check payments to the Board office. Valid payment methods for all license fees include Visa, MasterCard, and Discover. The Board does not accept electronic checks or American Express.

### Questions

For questions on drug distributor license requirements, change requests, or other concerns, please visit www.pharmacy.ohio.gov/contact.

\*The term "distributor of dangerous drugs" or "drug distributor" refers to the following license types: manufacturer of dangerous drugs, outsourcing facility, third-party logistics provider, repackager of dangerous drugs, and wholesale distributor of dangerous drugs (includes broker and virtual wholesaler).



People call, text, and chat the 988 Lifeline to talk about a lot of emotional needs—not just thoughts of suicide. Whatever your reason, the #988Lifeline is there to help. There is hope.





Ohio Board of Pharmacy

Mike DeWine, Governor | Steven W. Schierholt, Executive Director

Ohio Board of Pharmacy | 77 S. High St 17th Floor | Columbus, OH 43215 US

<u>Unsubscribe</u> | Constant Contact Data Notice